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Nick Rowcliffe

ENDS Daily

Fax: 

23 September 2002

Dear Mr Rowcliffe,

Request for correction - Article “Precaution urged for brominated flame retardant” - Environment Daily 1291, 20/09/02

In the above article, you correctly state that Octa-BDE has been recommended for a phase-out.  The industry hopes that for Octa-BDE’s phase-out enough time will be granted so that alternatives can be guaranteed both in terms of environmental risk and consumer fire safety.  Octa-BDE’s risk reduction report
 had pointed to a 5-year timeline in its calculation of the costs of Octa-BDE’s phase-out.

However, your article represents a complete misunderstanding of the status of the EU risk assessment on Deca-BDE and ignores decisions taken last week at the European Chemicals Bureau.  Unlike Octa-BDE:

· The EU risk assessment for Deca-BDE has not been completed.

· The draft EU risk assessment on Deca-BDE does not conclude that there is a significant risk to health nor to environment.

· Substances of concern found widespread in the environment are not part of the Deca-BDE commercial product.

At last week’s (17-20 September) Technical Meeting of Member State risk assessment officials, a proposal by the UK Environment Agency rapporteur to initiate three short-term scientific studies to answer the remaining scientific questions on Deca-BDE was adopted with widespread support.  Amongst these will be addressed the question as to whether Deca-BDE breaks down in the environment to harmful compounds.  So far, there is no evidence from environmental monitoring studies that such a process is occurring.  Regarding the reported presence of Deca-BDE in wildlife, the UK pointed out at the Technical Meeting that the most recent science had indicated that a recent “finding” of Deca-BDE in wildlife had been incorrect and that a survey of porpoises had not detected any Deca-BDE.

EU Member States have initiated a risk reduction study in parallel to assess possible measures to reduce Deca-BDE’s risk to the environment should this risk be viewed as significant following the final studies.  The risk reduction study is a result of the pressure from the European Parliament in order to avoid further delay on a final conclusion on Deca-BDE once the final studies have been completed in June 2003.

In the risk reduction study, it will be important to ensure that any risks from the use of Deca-BDE are weighed against the risks posed by alternatives and the benefits in terms of consumer fire safety.  Deca-BDE is a major flame retardant for electronics plastics and is the main flame retardant used to treat textiles to ensure compliance with UK and Irish furniture fire safety regulations, which provide for the highest levels of fire safety in Europe.  In the UK, this has led to the saving of an estimated 3,162 lives in the period 1988-2000
.
Yours sincerely,
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Lawrie McLaren

Programme Director

� “Risk Reduction Strategy and Analysis of Advantages and Drawbacks for Octabromodiphenyl Ether”, Final Report prepared by RPA for DEFRA, Reference 16/13/33, June 2002, http://www.rpaltd.co.uk


� “International fire statistics and the potential benefits of fire counter-measures”, Emsley, et.al., University of Surrey, UK, presented at Flame Retardants 2002, http://www.firesafetyinfo.org/News/dit.html
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